
 

Minutes of the Community Center meeting held September 27,2023 at 6:0 

0pm. Present council members Mary Moore, Austin Miller, Community Center Manager Brandy Harland and City Clerk 

Tanna Leonard were present as well.   

Meeting called to order at 6:00p.m. by Moore. 

Brandy explained that she had a refrigerator that was having issues.  She had Waldinger come out and service it, they 

were able to bypass the panel and keep the machine operable but that it would be $1400 to replace the part. Harland 

said that she looked at new units and they weren’t much more.  She asked permission to spend up to $2,500 on a new 

unit.   

Motion by Miller and seconded by Moore to approve the expenditure up to $2500 for a new refrigerator unit. Motion 

carried unanimously. 

Miller asked what the status is of the bathroom remodel. Harland said that she was having difficulties getting bids 

because everyone was so busy. She had prepared an itemized list of the items that needed to be replaced or 

refurbished.  

Miller said that the council already approved community development funds to be utilized for the upgrades and that she 

needed to get bids. Harland stated that she felt bad using the funds when everyone else was fundraising for events. 

Miller asked who was fund raising and Harland said that Community Development had been fundraising. Miller said that 

she just needed to get the bids so the work could get done.  Leonard commented that if she wanted to provide her 

itemized list, there was a grant deadline coming up and she could apply for funding to assist with the project.  Leonard 

also said that there was some money in the Community Center fund that could go towards the expenses.  

Harland would obtain bids for the bathroom remodel. 

There were no other comments, motion by Moore and seconded by Miller to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried. 
Minutes respectively submitted by Tanna Leonard 


